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Committee Meeting Minutes

Date: Tuesday, 28th April 2020 
Time: 7:30pm
Venue: Zoom (video call)

Attendees: 
Colm Kavanagh, Bruce Bale, Tommy Doyle, Darrell Reamsbottom, Tom Goode, Fiona Davitt, Gill Garrett.

Apologies: 
Percy Henchy 

- Meeting opened by CK welcoming everyone to the meeting and with comments on behalf of PH.  
- PH had apologised for missing the meeting due to other commitments and a mix up with days. He confirmed for TD that he will have an expense for the engraving of the President’s livery collar and an update on the 18/19 accounts from our auditor (see below). 

1. Previous Minutes 
- Published on LHUA website. Read and approved

2. Finance
- Accounts: PH spoke to the auditor and confirmed he will work on getting the audited 18/19 accounts to TD as soon as possible. TD confirmed the same. 
Action: TD to speak to Auditor.
- Club Payments: 80% of clubs have paid. Outstanding amount expected within the next 6 weeks.
- Club Fees: Committee agreed to proceed with the proposed increase in club fees for 20/21 season.
Action: TD to communicate to clubs.
- Banking: Process to amend signatories for the bank accounts and to activate online banking as soon as possible was discussed, with input from TD, TG and DR, and consideration for Covid-19 restrictions.
Action: TD to download and complete signatory forms, and send to BB and TG.
- Web System: TG outlined the need to explore a new web system for appointments, expenses and administration. Possible option to return to previous provider WhosTheUmpire.
Action: TG to investigate with a view to having in place for start of 20/21 season.


- Expenses: 
BB raised possibility of paying members twice per year (for the first and second half of 
the seasons). TD explained this would involve significant additional work and bank charges while still operating on Tex Solutions platform and without online banking. It was agreed that this were this to be considered in the future, clubs would need to be invoiced twice per season, which is also currently cost prohibitive. Committee agreed to revisit once there is clarity on the web system and online banking.
BB presented the comparison model for a proposed new expenses structure, based on a fixed match payment and a per kilometre travel allowance, which would potentially be more equitable when factoring in the distance members travel to games. In conjunction with the proposed increased match fee, it is expected that changing the expenses structure would be cost neutral. Committee agreed to put to members at AGM for vote.
Action: BB to work with CK to present at the AGM.
- Indoor: RA confirmed he had spoken to Claire Kelly in early April regarding LHA payments for 20/21 season was agreed to remain with LHA has this was their preference also taking into consideration that there are LHUA members and non LHUA members umpiring the indoor matches.  

3. Umpiring
- Complaint: CK gave update on the outcome and sanctions issued to the club and coach by LHA. CK confirmed he had also informed the umpire, who was happy with the handling and outcome.
- Best Practices: Committee that a communication will go out to all members before the start of next season regarding arrival times, clothing, equipment and other recommendations.
Action: TG to draft

4. Training, Development & Young Umpiring
- Training Day: Committee agreed that the next day will be arranged at the earliest time post COVID19.
- Development: FD confirmed she had spoken with Dave Curran, and previously arranged a meeting with him, but this had been cancelled due to COVID19 restrictions.
- New Member Training: Following the cancellation of the previously arranged event, meeting with new umpires to be arranged (potentially through Zoom) to catch up with and get feedback on how their season went, offer tips, and discuss plans for next season.
Acton: FD and RA to schedule
- Slack: Committee agreed that it is also possible to use Slack more for engaging with members. 

5. Safeguarding
- Course: CK confirmed this needs to be completed by all umpires. 
Action: CK to contact Laura in Hockey Ireland to discuss options we have to get members certified.




6. Administration / AOB
- Radios: BB confirmed that he has been in discussion with Warren McCully. A model has been selected and quotes have also been sourced in order to apply for grant funding in conjunction with LHA.
Action BB to circulate IHUA Paper to committee once finalised.
- Social Media: Plan agreed to clip videos on certain topics from Zoom training calls and publish.
[bookmark: _GoBack]- Constitution: BB confirmed we are waiting for IHUA constitution to be finalised for LHUA to then align.
- Clothing: BB is waiting for update from LHA to confirm if they will continue with Reece as their kit provider. LHUA may source alternative casual items and rain jacket with Total Hockey.
Action: BB to follow up with LHA
- Sponsorship: GG has a contact that has expressed interest in sponsoring LHUA, which she has agreed to contact again. RA and BB mentioned a further kit sponsorship opportunity worth exploring.
Action: BB to follow up with GG and RA to produce proposals.

Meeting closed at 8:45pm

Minutes prepared by Colm Kavanagh
29th April 2020
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